
 Hanover Township Sewer Authority

Regular Meeting Minutes

December 19, 2011
Hanover Township Building

Mr. LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, 
Secretary/Treasurer Tim Seech, Solicitor John Salopek and Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as approximately eight township residents property owners.  

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the November 21, 2011, minutes as presented; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.
Mrs. Paden presented the Treasurer’s Report for December 19, 2011, beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of November 1, 2011 of $48,781.05, November total deposits of $59,341.44 and November expenditures of $29,415.69, ending balance $78,706.80. Balance in the Pennvest Account in November was $49,954.88. Balance in Tap Fund Account in
November was $173,455.63. Construction Fund Account balance was $721,943.80; transferred $31,974.54 from Tap Fund Account #3544 to Operating Account #8787.  Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mrs. DiBattista provided invoices paid prior of $4,254.97and Part Time Payroll total $688.00; bills to be paid $9,466.32; total amount of $13,721.34. Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay the invoices exclude the HTSA Payroll total of $13,721.34; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 
Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Kathryn LaValla for Week Ending November 30, 2011 to December 15, 2011 Payroll total of $256.00; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.  Role Call – Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; John LaValla – abstain for Kathryn LaValla.  
Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Patricia Garrett for Week Ending November 30, 2011 to December 15, 2011Payroll total of $432.00; seconded by Mr. LaValla; Motion carried. Role Call – Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; John LaValla – yes.
Correspondence:  Mr. LaValla received a correspondence letter from Microbac Laboratories effective January 1, 2012, the fee will be going up $1.00.
Under old business:   Mr. Salopek to work on concept of uninhabitable.
Solicitor’s Report will continue working on the Agreement on First Niagara Pavilion and Connection information.

Engineer Report: Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Change Order No. 6-03 for a decrease on Contract No. 6 for $27,472.00; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 
Mr. Seech made a motion to transfer $26,541.22 from Commercial Loan PNC Account  to our Phase I Tap Fee Account #3544; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 
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 Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Phase I Requisition No. 76 for $5,422.74; seconded by

Mrs. Paden; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase II Requisition No. P2-9 for $540,558.35; seconded by
Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase II Pennvest Payment Request #8 for $39,046.09; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mrs. Paden made a motion for Reimbursement for Phase II H2O Grant #7 for $76,561.00; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mrs. Paden made a motion for EPA Grant Partial Payment Request #4 for $13,111.00 seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried.

Mr. Seech made a motion for Phase II Payment Request #1 for Local Share Account for $348,528.60; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.
Mrs. Paden mentioned that we are doing estimated water reading usage and found out that 
a lot of residents in Phase I were having water leaks and had their water meters replaced.

Mr. LaValla and the Board wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting approximately 8:30 pm; seconded by 
Mrs. Paden; Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted, 

___________________________


Tim Seech, Secretary

